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TO:  North County Library Authority (NCLA) Commission 
 
FROM: Liaison Marcie Scott 
 
DATE:  October 26, 2020 
 
SUBJECT: NCLA Financial Update 
 
 
County of Santa Clara 
Currently some NCLA monies are held in the pooled investment fund managed by Santa Clara 
County.  The City transferred $3,147,056.38 from the pooled investment account with the City to 
the County’s pooled investment fund in October 2019 pursuant to motion of the Board.  
Attachment 4a shows a balance of $4,242,770 in the account held by the County as of September 
2020.  Note proceeds from Parcel Tax 889 of $1,051,404, which were transferred to the NCLA 
account as follows: 

 
 
In the County’s pooled account, interest earnings are calculated each quarter.  The NCLA’s portion 
of the County’s commingled pool is calculated each year based on NCLA’s cash position as of 
June 30th of each year. 
 
City of Los Altos 
Currently, no new financial information has been received from the City.  A series of letters 
exchanged with the City is included as Attachment 4b.  The most recent financial report of the two 
remaining NCLA funds (LAIF and a cash fund) is included at Attachment 4c.  The report covers 
the period of July 2019 through March 2020.   
 
 
Attachments: 
a. County Financial Statement for Fund 8210 
b. Correspondence between NCLA and City of Los Altos 
c. City of Los Altos Financial Statement for period 7/1/19 – 3/31/20 






























